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Greetings from Delta Junction, Alaska.  We are so thankful for all the Lord has done and 
is doing. We are especially thankful for all of you that pray for us and give so faithfully 
toward His work here in Delta and the surrounding area.  “Praise him for his mighty acts: 
praise him according to his excellent greatness.” Psalm 150:2. 
We rejoice over the 73-year-old man that I lead to the Lord a few weeks back.  He had 
been sent home from the hospital without any hope of getting better. The doctor had told 
him that there was nothing more they could do for him.  While the medics were at his 
house one morning around two a.m. addressing his medical need, he mentioned to them 
that he was afraid but had no one with whom he could talk about it.  One of the medics 
said that they knew someone and that they would give his information to that person, if he 
would like them to do so.  A few minutes later there was another medic call to which I 
responded to assist since there were two calls at the same time and they had requested 
mutual aid from the Ft. Greely Fire Department. When the medics finally arrived at the 
2nd call, they told me about him and said they would text me his contact information later 
since they had to transport the second person to the hospital in Fairbanks.  When I 
received the text, I called him and left a message for him to call me.  He called me right 
back.  I told him who I was and that I would be glad to come talk with him.  He said to 
come right then.  I went right over and was able to share Scripture with him and asked if 
he would like to ask Christ to save him. He answered, “yes, right now.”  What a privilege 
it was to hear him call upon the Lord to save his soul.  I praise the Lord for the 
opportunity, privilege, and ability to be there when an individual needed help spiritually.  
I am also thankful for the medics knowing that I would go if asked.  What an honor and 
privilege it is to serve the Lord. 
We really appreciate all the prayers for us and for Nancy’s mother as well.  She is now 
going through radiation treatment for her cancer.  Her treatments started Monday, January 
30th and they have scheduled treatments five days a week for the next five weeks.  We are 
thankful for those that have volunteered to take her to these treatment appointments and 
help her during this difficult time.  We praise the Lord for all of you.  After much prayer 
and seeking wisdom, we have decided that it is best that we travel back to NC to help and 
be there for Mrs. Scroggs as she deals with this.  Praise the Lord that the first five have 
gone well, but the doctor says that the side effects will probably begin during the second 
week of treatment.  Since she still lives alone we believe it is best that someone be with 
her now.  Lord willing, Nancy will fly to NC on February 9th after her appointment with 
her cancer doctor.  Please pray that she will receive a good report from her recent blood 
work which monitors her leukemia.  I plan to fly to NC on February 27th to be with Nancy 
and help her as she helps her mother.  We appreciate your prayers and understanding as 
we leave the field again to help with family needs.   
Thank you for praying for Pastor Cliff Henry of Greatland Baptist Church here in Delta 
Junction.  He is doing much better and has begun preaching again.   
Thank you again for all your prayers and support.  Please keep us in prayer as we take 
care of demands here in Delta and continue ministering up to our time to fly out.   
Love in Christ 
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